29/03/2021 
Sunday School Meeting Minutes 
Present: Naomi H, Anne F, Gordon F, Sally J, Matthew W, Naomi P, Andy C, Jess D, Helen G, Simon G, Yuko 
 
Naomi and Jess updated all with guidance from C of E regarding meeting indoors. No Sunday School is allowed currently by C of E rules. Naomi and Helen updated all with National Youth Agency guidelines which allow groups of any size to meet outdoors currently with a youthworker present. From the 12th April, it is expected that groups of 15 can meet for youthwork indoors as well. It was noted that C of E can be slow with guidelines and therefore we may not know until much nearer the time what is possible. Realistically, we won’t be able to do anything indoors until 18th April at the earliest. 
 
JSS leaders updated us with how its going online. General feeling is that we are happy to continue online. It isn’t as good as meeting face to face, but it is better than nothing. 4.45 time was questioned as it gets lighter into summer, but it seemed to be working for now. There is the potential to use the outside space – but how many would be coming? Agreed we will do online JSS for 3 weeks of April, as in March. NH to contact JSS parents. 
 
ISS – Naomi read a message from Ros and thanked her for the packs distributed to ISS kids this week for Easter. We agreed that it would be difficult to run anything for ISS with social distancing rules in place. Maybe we could have a get-together in late July? It would be nice to send the kids another pack to say we are thinking of them next half term too. NH to ask Ros to coordinate.  
 
SSS/YPFG leaders updated us on YPFG – twice monthly on zoom, fewer kids each week. Helen said that it was not feasible for SSS to happen in breakout rooms during the service. We discussed meeting outside and Jess agreed to email C of E for clarification of the rules and to challenge their lack of guidance for youth groups. Agreed we will do YPFG online for April, in line with JSS. NH to contact YPFG. 
 
We then discussed plans for May and beyond. If we had 2 groups indoors, we would have to use the lounge and the foyer as the youth room and hall will be out of use due to refurb. Naomi asked all leaders to consider using outdoor space as much as possible even when we are allowed in the building. Gordon asked Jess to prioritise outdoor sessions with C of E – see if parents are happy, we could meet in Gartside Gardens. NH will send out an email when we’ve had any more information from the C of E.  
Since the meeting it has become possible for Youth work to occur inside. Leaders are currently working through possibilities for JSS x 3 weeks/ month until July, SS x 2 weeks plus 1 x YPFG. Naomi Harrison has now taken over responsibly for organising this process. 
